Walkersville Historical Society 

Meeting Agenda Tuesday, February 27. 2018, 7pm – 8pm
Meeting Location: Bob’s house
Present: Bob, Bonnie, Marianne, Leah, Judy, Florence, Chris, Suzie, and Joel
Greeting/Pledge of Allegiance
Old Business
Walkersville Library Display of Historical Photographs (Walkersville’s Agricultural History) 
Bonnie uploaded pictures that relate to farming in the Glade Valley area to the library. Bonnie and Marianne delivered the Atlee Creamery can to the library for use in their display and obtained a completed, signed and dated Artifact Loan receipt. Bob scanned and uploaded photos to the library that were provided by Florence. These pictures demonstrate farming on the Eyler farm and the process of making apple butter. Joel loaned the society a Glade Valley milk bottle with lid. Bonnie will deliver the bottle to the library staff for their display case. Bonnie will obtain a completed and signed Artifact Loan Receipt. Bonnie will e-mail Joel copy of the receipt. 
New Business

Potential Events for Club Members 
Member trip to Woodsboro mill – Bob has to set date with Jason.
Bob will reach out to Jason.  

Proposed date to meet with Woodsboro is Tuesday March 13th at the train station.
During the meeting we will discuss potential group projects. Marianne confirmed we can use the WSSR Museum for the meeting and the heat will be operable. Bonnie will send a formal invitation to Woodsboro Historical Society. Bonnie will copy our society members on the e-mail. Society members, please reply with your interest to attend. 

Woodsboro Walkersville Times 
Any upcoming articles in the works (Water System)?  
Charlie and Katherine were not present. We missed you both.

 Leah suggested we draft articles that describe the history of farms in the Glade Valley Area. Marianne and Leah suggested we draft an article about who the society is and that we would enjoy learning their stories that relate to the Walkersville area. 
Dues Proposal
Discuss reducing dues to $5.00.

Chris motioned, members voluntarily pay an annual due in an amount of their choosing and extend the due date to April 1st of each year. Joel seconded. All in favor. Motion passed. 

Work Sessions – Outside of meetings
Discuss having scheduled work sessions to do research or work on society projects, plus ideas for projects this year- proposed by Marianne.
Discussed work sessions that operate separately from monthly meetings. We had a lively discussion about making and packing sauerkraut for sale during the Chriskindlemarket. Bob requested we all bring ideas to the next meeting. 

Treasurer Report
Balance of Checking Account (Marianne)

$4,895.44

Walkersville Southern Railroad Train Museum 
Anything new before opening in the Spring?  Should we hold a separate meeting to plan the WHS ‘corner’?
Marianne reported the Bunny Train is scheduled. Opening day is May 5th.

Monocacy Archeological Society 
Anything new? 
George was not present. We missed you George. 
Website

Success – we do not have the word ‘Weebly’ as part of our website address any more. 
Bonnie reported she reached out to Weebly again, after the January meeting. Weebly made the requested changes. 

Please visit our website on the world wide web. www.walkersvillehistoricalsociety.org 

The website represents hours of work by Marianne and Bonnie to add new pages, upload content, and enhance page design. 

Election of Officers for 2018 
Joel stressed the importance for each member to assume the role of President for at least one term. 

Joel nominated Chris for President, Chris accepted. All in favor. Passed. 

Leah presented her interest to serve as Secretary. 

Bonnie nominated Leah for Secretary. All in favor. Passed

Marianne presented her interest to remain Treasurer and no one present desired the position.
Joel nominated Marianne for Treasurer. All in favor. Passed

Use of old Library Building 

Joel suggested we reach out to Frederick County Government and request use of the former Walkersville Library building for the Walkersville Historical Society. 

Joel will hold a meeting at his house on Tuesday, March 6th at 7pm, to draft a letter to Frederick County. If you are unable to attend the meeting, please e-mail Joel with suggestions. 

Meetings at New Library 

Bonnie and Marianne reached out to the Walkersville Library and requested meeting space for our monthly society meetings. The next meeting, March 27th at 7pm will be held in the new library. We discussed the benefits of holding meetings in the library. We will have a pubic presence that may result in public inquiries, expansion of historical stories, and increased membership. 
The Annual Christkindlmarket 2018

Bonnie held the first planning meeting for the event. Bonnie suggested the society participate in the event with an activity that can serve as a fundraiser for the society. 

· Set-up either in front of or behind the Walkersville Methodist Church. The church is happy to provide space. 
· Create an old-time German setting. 

· Have Bob dressed as a historic German St. Nick. 

· Take pictures with a digital camera of kids with old St. Nick.

· Deliver photos to the parents via e-mail.
· Ask for a donation. 

Bonnie spoke to Sterling of Stage and Screen. The company is going out of business. Everything is for sale. Bonnie suggested we purchase the costume for Bob to wear. The cost is $90. All were in favor. Bonnie will pick-up the costume and provide the receipt to Leah for re-imbursement. Bonnie rented the dresses she and her friend Yvonne wore during the 2017 Christkindlmarket from Stage and Screen, she was very happy with the dresses. 
Bob adjourned the meeting at 9:20pm

